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Comhshaol, Oidhreacht agus Rialtas Aitiil
Environment, Heritage and Local Government




Planning Circular Letter 

PL.1/2013
21 January 2013
To:
Each County/City Manager


Each Director of Planning 


Each Town Clerk of Planning Authorities

Re: Development Contribution Guidelines for Local Authorities
I am directed by Ms Jan O’Sullivan, T.D., Minister of State for Housing and Planning, to advise you of the publication of the following document: 
Development Contributions-Guidelines for Planning Authorities
Copies of the guidelines are attached for your attention and information. This guidance document may also be downloaded from the Department’s website - www.environ.ie.   

The principal aim of the new guidelines, which are issued under section 28 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended), is to provide non-statutory guidance on the drawing up of development contributions to reflect the radical economic changes that have impacted across all sectors since guidance last issued 2007. While it is recognised that the adoption of development contribution schemes is a reserved function of the elected members of each planning authority, one of the outputs of the new guidance should be a greater level of consistency in development contribution schemes on a national basis providing enhanced clarity to inform investment decisions across different local authority areas

All planning authorities should commence a review of their existing development contribution scheme(s) by 31st March 2013 to ensure compliance with the content of this guidance. In advance of that, authorities should also seek to ensure that unpaid contributions owed by developers who have already benefited from planning gain through a grant of permission granted are collected.

Planning authorities and An Bord Pleanála are required to have regard to these guidelines in performance of their functions under the Planning Acts. This guidance updates and supplements the non-statutory guidance previously issued in Departmental Circulars PD 4/2003 and PD 5/2007.
Yours sincerely,
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_________________

Philip Nugent
Principal
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